
 

 

 

THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY 

MONTHLY MEMBER MEETING 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 at 7:00 PM 
St. Francis De Sales School Cafeteria 

 

Agenda Item Discussion Action 

1. Welcome EWHA President Drew Gores welcomed everyone to the monthly 
meeting.  

None 

2. Acceptance of 
4/5/17 prior 
meeting minutes  

The minutes of the immediately preceding monthly member meeting held 
4/5/17, posted 4/30/2017 on the Assembly’s website at 
eastwalnuthills.org were accepted without change. 

Unanimous 
Consent 

3. Annual Board 
Election 

 

John McHugh, past president of the EWHA, with the assistance of 
Freeman Durham, current Treasurer, ran the annual election of Board 
members for the six open positions on the Board. The following were the 
six nominees recommended by the Board: Brad Birck, Rick Boydston, 
Valerie Daley, Drew Gores, Jeremy Lindy, Adam Rockel.  Paul 
Thienprayooal was nominated from the floor. Paper ballots were cast 
either in person or by proxy. The following, all garnering 88 votes or 
more, were elected for three year Board terms:  Brad Birck, Rick 
Boydston, Valerie Daley, Drew Gores, Jeremy Lindy and Adam Rockel.   

Elections 

4. Cincinnati Police 

Report 

Officer Locke had to leave but left the April crime report, see attached 
below.  

None 

5. WHRF Grant Drew introduced Thea Munchel from the Walnut Hills Redevelopment 
Foundation (WHRF).  Thea requested a letter of support from the 
Assembly members for a $150,000 NBDIP grant that the WHRF is 
requesting to continue the redevelopment of 1528 Madison, the 
“Rainbow Building. A motion passed unanimously to present a letter of 
support for the  WHRF NBDIP grant request.  

Motion Passed 

6. Treasurer's Report Freeman Durham gave the Treasurer’s Report based on March 31, 2017 
numbers, which is attached below. 

None 

7. Events Marissa Reed reported on City Blitz May 15-19. Drake Ash reported on 
Pottery Fair on to be held May 6. Marissa reported on EWH business 
district Flying Pig celebration on May 7. Sister Sally reported that there 
would be no mass on May 7th due to Flying Pig. 

None 

8. Business 
Association 

Kevin Wallace reported that all leadership from the prior configuration of 
the BA has resigned and elections will be held to fill positions; he 
reported that the BA voted to support the WHRF’s NBDIP grant request; 
and he reported that there would be a BA meeting May 22nd at noon at 
Woodburn Brewery.  

None 

9.Development Rae Vuic reported that the request to the City for the Myrtle and Taft 
zoning changes to RMX from R-1.2 to prevent developers from buying 

None 
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homes to tear down and create parking is to heard by the Neighborhoods 
Committee of City Council on May 15. She reported on the Anthem 
redevelopment and 2-way street conversion stakeholder committee and 
the Planning Department’s public staff conference to be held May 8 on 
Fortus’ request for a Planned Development (PD) designation/zone change 
for the Anthem site. She invited interested persons to attend both City 
meetings. 

10.  Parking Lots Rick Boydston reported on the history of the parking lots. He then 
reported on the current proposed parking rates and the development of a 
Parking Development Committee to evaluate the parking situation for the 
neighborhood. A long discussion ensued about the impact of paid parking 
on the business district, the parking rates, and the impact on residential 
street parking.  

None 

11.  Retirement of 
Marissa Reed 

Drew announced that after 3 years of being on the Board, Marissa Reed 
was stepping down. She thanked Marissa for all her hard work and gave 
her a thank you gift. 

None 

12.  Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm. None 

 

Recorded by: Mark Nelson, Secretary  
Next EWHA Board Meeting: Wednesday 5/31/17 at 7:00 pm at MRC 

Attachments: Agenda, Treasurer’s Report, Sign-in Sheet, and Cincinnati Police Department Crime Statistics. 
 
 

Next Assembly Meeting: Wednesday, 6/7/17 at 7:00 PM – St. Francis De Sales School 

Cafeteria 
















